

CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL



21st July 2023

Dear Parents,

It has been yet another very busy and exciting year at Chilmark. There have been great achievements and successes in the classroom and also on the playing field (especially football) not to mention the wonderful tableaux of Christian values created for the Bishop's visit this week. The children have all worked so hard and made some great progress. We are very proud of them.

We say fond goodbyes to our fabulous "eight" Year 6, the Year 4 leavers and to Mrs Cooke. We wish them all the best for the future in their new schools.



Our heartfelt thanks as always to Mr Smith and our very dedicated and incredibly hardworking staff, and to you our parents for all the support you give the school which makes it such a special place.

Have a very enjoyable summer and we look forward to working together again in September.

With our very best wishes,

Chilmark and Fonthill Bishop School Board of Governors



The Street, Chilmark, Salisbury, SP3 5AR 01722 716348
admin@chilmarkfonthillbishop.wilts.sch.uk
www.chilmarkfonthillbishop.wilts.sch.uk







CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL



Bishop's Visit



It was lovely to welcome The Rt Revd Stephen Lake, Bishop of Salisbury on Tuesday. The School Councillors took him on a tour of the school stopping off to visit the classes and to admire the lovely Coronation garden.

We also welcomed the amazing team who were responsible for our heat pump installation.

There was a special assembly with an excellent brass performance from Elm Class and an opportunity for the children to ask Bishop Stephen questions.

Schools for Nature Award

We have received another award that highlights the important work that schools are doing to help nature flourish. Supporting nature leads to a more sustainable world by showing pupils the things that they can do to make a difference. This includes developing campaigns with the aim of protecting threatened wildlife like becoming a hedgehog friendly school.

SAFEGUARDING

We take the safeguarding of our children very seriously. The Designated Safeguarding Lead is Mr. Smith and the Deputy Designated Safeguarding Leads are Mrs Hale & Miss Murphy. Our safeguarding governor is Caroline Marking.

If you have any concerns about a child, please speak directly to either Mr Smith or Mrs Hale or you can ring MASH on 0300 456 0108



The Street, Chilmark, Salisbury, SP3 5AR 01722 716348

admin@chilmarkfonthillbishop.wilts.sch.uk
www.chilmarkfonthillbishop.wilts.sch.uk







CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL



Clubs

In September clubs will start again on Monday 11th September.

Monday - Elm & Sycamore - Netball

Sycamore & Year 1 – Art with Vivienne

Tuesday – All ages - Wendy's dance club Elm Class

Elm - Art with Vivienne

Wednesday - Drama Club with Mrs Hale & Miss Murphy

Thursday - Football (PH sports) - Elm & Sycamore

Friday - Running - Elm & Sycamore

The cost will be £20.00 for the whole Autumn Term (BACS to 309708 01936179 – WC Chilmark School). Please email Mrs Rennard if you would like to reserve places - payment will be required, promptly in September, to secure your booking.

We will let you know about lunchtime clubs in September.

DIARY DATES 2023

Tuesday 5th September – First day back after summer holidays
Friday 30th September – Macmillan Coffee Morning / PiP Welcome session
Tuesday 3rd October – Bristol Trip (Elm & Sycamore)
Thursday 5th October – Flu immunisation
Wednesday 18th October – School photos (individual & whole school group)
Half Term – Monday 23rd October – Friday 27th October (inclusive)
Tuesday 28th November – Whole school trip to pantomime at Salisbury Playhouse
Friday 15th December – Break up for Christmas Holidays



The Street, Chilmark, Salisbury, SP3 5AR 01722 716348

admin@chilmarkfonthillbishop.wilts.sch.uk
www.chilmarkfonthillbishop.wilts.sch.uk







CHURCH OF ENGLAND PRIMARY SCHOOL







The Street, Chilmark, Salisbury, SP3 5AR 01722 716348

admin@chilmarkfonthillbishop.wilts.sch.uk
www.chilmarkfonthillbishop.wilts.sch.uk



